
Term 4 Calendar: Weeks 6-9 2014 

From the Principal   

 

Volunteers and Sponsors of 2014 

It was great to celebrate our volunteers and sponsors in 2014 with a special parade and morning tea last Wednesday.  We realise that 

not all volunteers and sponsors could make it, but we would like to extend our thanks to everyone that has helped Mount Kilcoy State 

School in 2014.  We certainly appreciate the support of the local community, parents and businesses. 

 
Graduation and Awards Nights 

Mount Kilcoy staff are busy preparing for our upcoming Graduation and Awards Nights.  This year due to numbers, our Graduation for 

Year 6 and Year 7 students will be held at the Kilcoy Memorial Hall on Thursday 4 December.  Our Annual Awards Night will be held at 

the Mount Kilcoy Hall on Wednesday 10 December.  We are looking forward to celebrating these nights with the students, parents and 

community. 

 
FLL Lego Tournament 

With the success of our FLL Lego Team in 2013, this year Mount Kilcoy have nominated 2 teams to compete in the FLL Lego League 

competition this weekend at the Caboolture QUT.  We wish them all the best! 

 
Attendance 

Did you know that students with 95% attendance this term will go into a weekly draw to win a $25 Wish Voucher (Woolworths/Big W/
Caltex)?  One voucher is given away each week on our school parade.  Currently, Mount Kilcoy attendance data is 92%, just below the 
state target of 92.7%.  Regular attendance is vital as students are currently participating in assessment which will be reported upon in 
the end of semester report cards. Research shows that students who have good patterns of attendance are more likely to achieve at 
school. If students arenôt at school or donôt stay the whole day, they are missing valuable lessons. Check out the new Every Day 
Counts videos live on DETE TV. http://www.youtube.com/DETQueensland  
 
Selina Barry 

Principal 
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 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Week 6 

November 

10 

Parade 2.45-3.10pm 

 

11 

Swimming 

12 

Breakfast Club 

Newsletter 

 

13 

 

14 

15 Lego group Caboolture 

QUT 

Week 7 

 

17 

Parade 2.45-3.10pm 

Leadership Interviews 

18 

No Swimming 

19 

Breakfast Club 

 

20 21 

Yowie Cup 

Movie Night 

Week 8 

 

24 

Parade 2.45-3.10pm 

Leadership speeches and 

voting 9 amñLibrary 

25 

Swimming  

26 

Breakfast Club 

Quick News 

6/7 Science KSHS 

27 

 

28 

6/7 QUT visit 

Week 9 

December 

1 

Parade 2.45-3.10pm 

2 

No Swimming 

3 

Breakfast Club 

 

4 

6/7 Graduation Night 

5 

 

https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLgjv5epyrnQDLNMTmhLA6z-cssQylcsvN
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLgjv5epyrnQDLNMTmhLA6z-cssQylcsvN
http://www.youtube.com/DETQueensland


Prep/1  News  

In Prep/One we have been busy in Geography learning about spe-

cial places and how they are cared for. Last week, the children 

created a model or painted a picture of their own special place and 

then labelled it with the main features. We have also been learning 

about the seasons and are discussing how our special places are 

affected by the changes in the seasons. Ask your child what their 

special place is and talk about how the different seasons might 

influence it.  

Here are some photos of our special places. Lots of our kids chose 

the pool as their special place. I think they are feeling the heat!  

 

The children have all been set new reading goals on our class goal 

wall. They are working hard on their sight words and reading strate-

gies to help achieve their goals. Please keep up the home reading 

and sight word practise! 

1/2 News  

Wow! This term is moving along very quickly, with so many things 

happening and still so many things still to achieve.  

Last week we celebrated ñVolunteers Weekò with a lovely assembly 

followed by morning tea. I would like to say a ñBig Thank Youò to all 

the parents who have helped in and out of the classroom through-

out the year. Your support is greatly appreciated. 

Earlier this term we had a very special visit from ñBlazer the Koalaò 

and the fire personnel from Kilcoy. We learnt very important mes-

sages about safe and unsafe fires, what to do in an emergency and 

the safest procedures in a fire. To conclude the information we were 

entertained with all of us having-a-go at holding the high pressure 

hose and firing it up in the air. Needless to say, I did get wet a few 

times from some very careful aiming. Please enjoy the photos. 

Thank you to those student whom have been doing their homework 

tasks, especially the talks on their given day. We have had many 

delicious recipes (procedures) shared, olden day items discussed 

and now we are seeing some fabulous posters about the life stages 

of a plant or animal.  

Lastly, the next two weeks are particularly crucial for the children to 

be at school as they are completing all their assessment tasks for 

their final reports. Please ensure they are here every day so they 

donôt miss any learning and can achieve their absolute best. Keep 

up the great reading and spelling activities each night at home.  

Yours in 

education, 

M. Burkett  

 

3/4 News  

We are very busy in our classroom at the moment finalising as-
sessment tasks and projects.  In our final English unit we will be 
looking at Aboriginal legends and focussing on comprehension 
skills.  In Maths we will continue working with numbers and re-
vising those tricky concepts of fractions, decimals and time.   
In Science we have been studying the Earthôs movement around 
the sun, how shadows are formed and how shadows change 
over the day.  In Geography we have focussed on the key con-
cepts of Recycling, Reducing, Replacing and Reusing.  The chil-
dren have been very creative in designing a poster to relay that 
message to their classmates.   
Iôm very proud of the childrenôs attitudes towards meeting their 
targets for accelerated reader this term.  Each student has a 
target of 10 (usually its in individualised target with the best 
readers having much higher targets).  Many of our class are on 
track to meet that target with a number that have already met 
that target!  Well done to those students.  As a bonus incentive 
for each student that achieves 5 points over their set target they 
will receive an additional entry into our end of year class 
draw.  The efforts that the children have put into their reading 
has been reflected in the leaps the children have made in their 
individual reading levels.  And I have a feeling that every student 
is going to have at least one additional entry into the prize draw. 
As our assessment wraps up we are busy rehearsing for our 
awards night performance which will be here before we know 
it.  The children are doing an exceptional job on this project and I 
canôt wait for the children to show off their talents! 
Till next time! 
 
Stacey Lambert 

 

 

4/5 News  

 
As the term progresses, students are working hard to complete 

the content for our last two Australian Curriculum units in Maths, 

English and Science, as well as various tasks in History, the Arts 

and Technology. 

They are currently composing a newspaper article about an en-

vironmental issue, which they will present to the class. Some 

mathematics activities involve revising decimals, division, inter-

preting data, constructing graphs and tables and problem solv-

ing. Of course it goes without saying how important it is that stu-

dents at this stage have quick recall of their multiplication tables 

and accompanying division facts. Many other areas of maths 

rely on the accurate application of this knowledge. 

Well done to those children who have already reached their set 

Accelerated Reader target for the term, which is 18 for Year 5 

and 14 for Year 4.  Weekly targets are set and monitored to en-

sure students keep track of their progress.  

This term, the Science content involves looking at plants, seeds, 

life cycles and a range of habitats. Our History research on im-

portant events in colonial Australia is almost complete. We have 

also been practising our plays with much enthusiasm. 

As you can see, with many projects in various stages of comple-

tion, thereôs quite a deal of work to do as the term unfolds. The 

final project will be working on our end of year presentation for 

Awards Night. 

June Tones 

 

 

 


